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SILVER KNIGHT NEWSLETTER

State Deputy’s Message

Brothers,

I want to thank all of you for such a great Fraternal Year.  Each 
one of you has played an important role in the success of the 
order.

Special thanks to our outgoing RGD Ray Lopez for guiding us 
each step of the way and we welcome incoming RGD Pona 
Magana.

As we wait for results of our accomplishments,  I encourage you 
to stay strong and keep the faith going.

Keep up the good works. 

God bless.

Meynard Infantado 
State Deputy

StateDeputy@NV-KofC.com 
Phone: (702) 280-5923

“Spearheading Membership and Empowering Mentorship 
One Brother Knight at A Time.”


6`


mailto:StateDeputy@NV-KofC.com
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Holy Father’s 

PRAYER INTENTIONS

July 2023


For a Eucharistic life


We pray that Catholics may 
place the celebration of the 
Eucharist at the heart of their 
lives, transforming human 
relationships in a very deep way 
and opening to the encounter 
with God and all their brothers 
and sisters.


State Secretary’s Message


Worthy Brothers,

As we begin this new Columbian Year, there are some changes 
that I would like to share with you.

Fr. Arlon Vergara, OSA has accepted the position as Nevada State 
Chaplain for this Fraternal Year 2023-2024.  Fr. was previously the 
State Associate Chaplain.  PGK Tom Edwards will be joining the 
State team as Executive Secretary.

There have also been changes at the District level; new District 
Deputies appointed and also some reorganization of Councils.  

See below:

District #1 Bill Stone ws@s2-dev.com
Councils: 978, 4997, 7322, 16207

District #2 Mike Caudell mcaudell@ncsreno.com
Councils: 4928, 10577, 12877, 14588

District #3 David Clarke smsgtdavidclarke@icloud.com
Councils: 4828, 6688, 13897, 13924

District #4 Michael Houdyshell (R) houdyshellm@gmail.com
Councils: 4781, 12845, 13842, 13944

District #5 John Seeliger johnseeliger@att.net
Councils: 2380, 2511, 2666, 11512

District #6 Carlos Sanchez (R) csan79912@gmail.com
Councils: 5448, 9437,13691, 18004

District #7 Dave Ryan david.m.ryan1946@qmail.com
Councils 1340, 13754, 10442

District #8 Gerry Rockwell (R) gerryrockwell24@yahoo.com
Councils: 12690, 13392, 15061

District #9 Terry Zehl (R) terryzehlpgk@yahoo.com 
Councils: 14144, 14784, 13456

District #10 Gary Bird (R) gmb@4thKnight.net
Councils: 10780, 7708, 9102

(R) - indicates returning District Deputy.

mailto:ws@s2-dev.com
mailto:mcaudell@ncsreno.com
mailto:smsgtdavidclarke@icloud.com
mailto:houdyshellm@gmail.com
mailto:johnseeliger@att.net
mailto:csan79912@gmail.com
mailto:david.m.ryan1946@qmail.com
mailto:gerryrockwell24@yahoo.com
mailto:gmb@4thKnight.net
https://popesprayerusa.net/2022/02/14/pope-francis-reveals-2023-prayer-intentions/
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Vivat Jesus! 


 
Al Cuccinelli 
State Secretary

StateSecretary@NV-KofC.com 
Phone: (305) 588-6312

State Secretary’s Message


District #11 Ed Verceles (R) edverceles@att.net
Councils: 8078, 3741, 14820

District #12 Bob Sotelo (R) bbsotelo@gmail.com
Councils: 5693, 11029, 12543, 14544

District #13 Dennis Murtaugh (R) e3jarhead@gmail.com
Councils: 11179, 15790, 17996

District #14 Eleazar Rone EMRone5905@yahoo.com
Councils: 8282, 9899, 2828

Supreme will again be offering the matching Coats for Kids program this year.  Expect an announcement in 
late August or early September.  There is a slight increase in the cost of each case of $10.  Supreme will also 
be testing “toddler coats” this year.

mailto:StateSecretary@NV-KofC.com
mailto:edverceles@att.net
mailto:bbsotelo@gmail.com
mailto:e3jarhead@gmail.com
mailto:EMRone5905@yahoo.com
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Upcoming Nevada Events


07/04	 	 Knight at the Access	 	 	 	
		 	 	 	 Annual Event


07/15	 	 4th Degree 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	
		 	 	 	 Exemplification		 	 	 	 	 	
		 	 	 	 St. Joseph HOM - LV


07/22	 	 8th Annual KofC	 	 	 	 	 	
		 	 	 	 Golf Tournament 		 	 	 	 	
		 	 	 	 Spring Creek, NV		 	 	 	 	
		 	 	 	 Council #2511


10/14	 	 Nevada State Council 	 	 	
		 	 	 	 1st Annual Bowling 	 	 	 	
		 	 	 	 Tournament 


11/11	 	 Nevada State Council 	 	 	
		 	 	 	 Gala Evening	 	 	 	 	 	 	 


July 2023 Readings


07/02/23 
Thirteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 
07/09/23 

Fourteenth Sunday in Ordinary 
Time 

 
07/16/23 

Fifteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 

07/23/23 
Sixteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 
07/30/23 

Seventeenth Sunday in Ordinary 
Time 

 

State Treasurer’s Message


Hello to all of my Brother Knight. 

I want to thank all of you for re-electing me as treasurer. It has 
been an honor and pleasure to serve you. 

I promise to be transparent with the state finances and always be 
there to help every single one of you. 

Again, thank you, and God Bless!

Christopher Traver 
State Treasurer

StateTreasurer@NV-KofC.com  
Phone: 702-575-8862 

mailto:StateTreasurer@NV-KofC.com
mailto:tonyg_s@sbcglobal.net
mailto:tom@tvtransport.com
mailto:gvock@frontiernet.net
https://uknight.org/StateCouncilSite/index.asp?CN=US&ST=NV
mailto:cmacknight79@yahoo.com
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/readings/070223.cfm
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/readings/070923.cfm
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/readings/070923.cfm
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/readings/071623.cfm
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/readings/072323.cfm
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/readings/073023.cfm
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/readings/073023.cfm


Knights of Columbus, Nevada State Council July 2023

Volume 10, Issue 7 5

Nevada Assemblies


#611	 	Rt. Rev. Msgr. John J. 		 	 	
	 Lambe 
#612	 	Bishop Manogue 
#613	 	Fr. Caesar John 
	 	Caviglia 
#614	 	Milo Taber 
#2164	 	Rev. Theodore Van Skee 
#2532	 	Fr. Joseph Bochenski 
#2561	 	Rev. Robert Gotta 
#2739	 	Fr. Sauveur Dominic 	 	 	 	
	 Tambourin 
#2776	 	Fr. Michael J. McGivney 
#2777	 	Our Lady of Sierra 
#2820	 	Fr. Joseph O’Callahan 
#3118	 	St. Andrews 
#3134	 	Our Lady of Tahoe 
#3375	 	Guardian Angel 
#3566	 	St. Pedro Calungsod 
#3643	 	St. Frances Garces 
#3684	 	Fr. Emile Caponne 
#3772	 	Fr. John Kenny


State Membership Director’s 
Message


Worthy State Deputy,

I want to thank you for the opportunity to serve as the State 
Membership Chairman. Under your guidance Nevada has had a 
great year in both membership and programs. A special thanks to 
the Grand Knights and members that made Nevada so successful 
last year. Membership wise we ended the year: 

• First in the Western region.

• Second of the 50 U.S. States behind South Carolina.

• Seventh in the Order of the 75 Jurisdictions.

We welcomed 515 new brothers in the Nevada knight’s family for 
145.48 percentage of our goal.  There are now 6908 brother 
knights in Nevada surpassing our goal of 6900.  

The past year is history, it is unchangeable, it is on the future that 
we must concentrate our efforts. Our goal next year that was set 
by supreme is 500 new members. The state goal for net/net is 400 
or 7300 total knights in Nevada for us to reach 10,000 by 2030. 
Can we do this? Yes, you did it last year and with active 
participation the 6908 brother knights we can and will make it 
happen. If just 10 percent of the knights in Nevada add one new 
member that would be 690.   

We are currently working to institute three new councils, St John’s 
in Overton, St John Neumann in N LV and St Peter Canisius in 
Sun Valley. These three new councils should result in over 100 new 
knights.

Again, starting on July 3rd I will be sending out bulletin notices 
for you to put into your parish bulletins. I would like to develop 
some of these notices around everts, programs or projects that 
your council has completed. So, if your council has completed a 
program or project, please send me two or three lines about the 
event, program or project along with a photo and I will send you 
back a notice about it for your bulletin and to other councils so 
members of our parishes can see what Nevada Knights are doing.
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Our Lord does not look so much at the greatness of our actions, 
nor even at their difficulty, but at the love with which we do 
them. For the Love of our Church and Order let us go forth and 
continue the great work we have been doing in his name.

 

God Bless

David M Ryan, VSM, PSD 
State Membership Director

David.M.Ryan1946@gmail.com	 	
Phone: 702-338-8097

Aid & Support After 
Pregnancy


ASAP is a relatively new 
initiative to help mothers and 
babies by supporting pregnancy 
resource centers and maternity 
homes. 
 

For every $500 your council or 
assembly donates to a pregnancy 
resource center or maternity home 
(up to $2,000), the Supreme 
Council will donate $100.

Culture of Life Fund


Over 1 million moms have seen 
their unborn children thanks to 
the Knights of Columbus 
Ultrasound Program. Since 2009, 
the Order has funded more than 
1,500 ultrasound machines 
through donations from councils 
and the Culture of Life Fund.

https://www.kofc.org/en/what-we-do/faith-in-action-programs/life/aid-suppport-after-pregnancy.html
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Message from the 365 Club Chairman


Brother Knights,

The Nevada State 365 Club Program is continuing to provide financial assistance to all Brother Knights & 
families. The 365 Club Rules and Regulations contain the procedures in order to request assistance. 
Procedures have not changed since being adopted at the Annual State Convention on May 6, 2000 in 
Sparks, NV and amended on May 7, 2005 in Reno, NV and are now part of the Nevada State Council By-
Laws and Standing Rules.

In the past, copies of the 365 Club Rules & Regulations were distributed to all Grand Knights attending 
the Annual State Convention. Upon election of their new Grand Knight, it was the responsibility of the 
Past Grand Knight to pass the packet to the newly elected Grand Knight.

As t h e 365 Club Chairman I found this was not always being done at the Council level; I started receiving 
phone calls from Grand Knights asking for copies. I found by emailing copies to Grand Knights was easier 
than giving out hard copies at Conventions. I am always available by either a phone call, texting or email.

In order to expedite the process, I request the Grand Knight to call or email me prior to submission to 
ensure all necessary documentation is completed properly. This has helped by allowing the 365 Chairman 
and Committee members to review and process the request to the State Deputy well within the required 
time period of 30 days. On the average most requests are received, reviewed and processed within one 
week or less.

This 2023 Fraternal Year there were 25 Councils (48 active Councils) contributing a little over $7,800 to the 
365 Club Program. Our goal continues to have all active Councils to help support the program, who in turn 
helps to provide financial assistance to Brother Knights & families in need.

As the 365 Club Chairman, I want to thank our State Officers, District Deputies and Grand Knights for 
their support.

Fraternally,

Ramiro "Ray" Gardea, PSD 
365 Club Chairman


lvknights@gmail.com  
Phone: 702-885-3745 
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Blessed Michael 
McGivney, pray for us!


Remember:


The message Blessed Michael 
McGivney continues to have for us, 
that we carry on the work he began 
141 years ago, when he gathered a 
group of Catholic men in the 
basement of St. Mary’s Church in 
New Haven, CT.  

Continue:


Continue to Celebrate Father 
Michael J. McGivney’s “Blessed” 
status!  

Pray that Pope Francis I will be the 
one to Canonize our Blessed Michael 
McGivney!

Visit the website:


Knights History 


More About Manogue 


Bishop Manogue’s career, referred to as the “Miner Bishop”, was more 
like the typical California pioneer who came to the West to ger rich in 
the mines, but got out as soon as he could and made his fortune and 
future by “mining the miners”. For Manogue becoming a priest and a 
bishop was not a way to milk gullible miners but was like others who 
preferred a life of commerce or professional life or service to the 
tedium and uncertain results of mining. In 1858, he presented himself 
to Archbishop Alemany, who sent him to the famous seminary of St. 
Sulpice in Paris. He quickly shook off the dust of mining (although he 
would remain close to the miners for much of his life) and resumed 
the seminary studies that had been interrupted.  

In the seminary his mentors, the Sulpicians, were diocesan priests who 
had trained clerics since the seventeenth century. In addition to the 
course work in dogma, morals, and scripture, the Sulpicians also 
imparted a highly introspective and ascetical spirituality to their 
charges. Each priest was expected to maintain a busy schedule of 
pastoral duties: saying Mass, hearing confessions, teaching catechism, 
and counseling the laity.  Every day as well the priest was also 
expected to spend some time in meditation and examine his 
conscience. The various sufferings of the pastoral ministry, loneliness, 
rejection, indifference, and lack of results were to be linked with those 
of the suffering Christ.

While in Pais, Manogue also learned much about the role of a church 
in a large city. It was during his years of study that Emperor Napoleon 
III and his assistant Georges Haussmann literally remade the city, 
creating broad avenues and boulevards, improving public works (the 
famed city sewers), and planting trees.  Perhaps an inspiration for the 
Sacramento as it is known as the “City of Trees”.  Likewise, local 
churches contributed to this urban renewal with restorations of older 
deteriorating structures and the building of elaborate new temples. 
Manogue saw the beginnings of Theodore Ballu’s Church of the Holy 
Trinity.  When he returned to Paris on a rest vacation in 1873, he 
visited the finished church whose elaborate façade presided over a vast 
plaza.  This later became the model for Sacramento’s Cathedral of 
the Blessed Sacrament.

http://www.michaelmcgivneycenter.org
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Field Agents - Nevada


Albert Chia  
702-493-2818 
albert.chia@kofc.org


Councils:  
3741 – 5448 - 7708 - 8078 - 9102 
- 9437 - 9899 - 13392 - 13691 - 
14144 - 14784 - 14820


Joseph Melancon 
775-427-5281 
joseph.melancon@kofc.org


Councils: 
978 - 1340 - 2380 - 2511 - 2666 - 
4781 - 4828 - 4928 - 4997 - 6688 
- 7322 - 10577 - 11174 - 11512 - 
12845 - 12877 - 13842 - 13897 - 
13924 - 13944 - 14588 - 16207


Stephen Melancon 
702-672-1425 
stephen.melancon@kofc.org


Councils: 
2828 - 8282 - 10442 - 10780 - 
11029 - 13456 - 13754 - 14544 – 
15790 - 17996


Congratulations to the New Council and Assembly Officers!!!  

Make this New Columbian Year Exciting and Successful!!!  

Schedule More Exemplifications!

Blessed Michael McGivney, pray for us!

                          

J. Michael Brady 	 	 	
State Historian

historian@nv-kofc.com 	
Phone: 916-284-9882 
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Knight in the Light


Sir Knight Charles C. McCloskey, 

PGK, PFN, Nevada State  

Special Events Coordinator  

I was born the 4th son of Ronald Edward McCloskey, and Jimmie Earlene Carter, my father was of Irish and 
German descent my mother Indian and Italian.  The first 3 boys were born strong and healthy, I was born a 
fighter with severe spinal meningitis and pneumonia. I would spend the first 18 months in the hospital 
fighting for life.  My father, a fighter himself, would come to the hospital every day and go into the Chapel 
and pray his son might pull through, the doctors would tell him to go and raise his other 3 boys, as Charles 
wasn’t going to make it.  He would never give up and at 18 months I would go to stay with my Great 
Grandparents until I was strong enough to come home. 

As I grew, we were brought up in the Catholic Church, attending Sunday Mass and Saturday Catechism. Fully 
Baptized and Confirmed we were taught to respect the church and everything she stood for. I joined the Boy 
Scouts at 11, and by 15 I had received the Catholic award as well as my Eagle Scout Award, they taught me to 
respect the country, God, and family.  Shortly after the family moved to Long Beach, Ca; it would be just my 
parents and I. Both my parents were working at this time, so I became self-sufficient. I went to work at 15, in 
a small café in Belmont Shores as a dishwasher.  I joined a Scout Troop in Long Beach and continued my 
work through community service and the local church.  I would Graduate with Honors from Wilson High 
School and get accepted at Humboldt State University in Arcata California. I’ve always loved the forest and 
country living.  I left home just before my 18th birthday and moved onto the Mobile Home Park on Campus.  
I began my studies in Forestry Science, this was about the time the Green Movement started.  Highway 101 
runs all through the Northwest Coast, I lived right off 101, soon the lumber mills that decorated the Highway 
would shut down and the economy was not strong. I changed my major to Speech Communications. I joined 
the Debate Team and would travel to the Northwestern States to compete, winning many honors along the 
way.  I met my wife at Humboldt and married in the Catholic Church in Marysville Ca in the fall of 1979.  We 
stayed in the North for another year, and then moved back to Long Beach near my family, and to Long beach 
State University. I began cooking graveyard at Denny’s and going to school during the day.  After about 1 year 
I left College and moved on to Chief Auto parts as a Store Manager, my wife would become in charge of the 
vault at the Long Beach Press Telegram. 

I joined a Men’s Mentoring group, we would meet once a week at the local Denny’s, discussing life as knew it, 
sharing bible readings, and mentoring.  In 1980, I broke out with severe Psoriasis, covering all areas of the 
body. The doctors told me the immune system had been destroyed by spinal meningitis, it had settled on my 
spine and nerves leading to the brain.  After several years of treatment, in 1985 I was driving home from 
work, I had picked up my wife, and was heading home. I  had developed a severe headache which had 
become very common, that afternoon I had a severe headache and was going home to relax, I went into
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a violent gran maul seizure, my wife managed to stop the car and get help.  I was rushed to the hospital and 
kick started a few times, the doctors managed to get me stable, and 10 hours later I would come back around. 
I didn’t know what had happened and the next morning tried to leave the hospital, the doctors and nurses 
would not let me, a few hours later my wife and parents would show, and the doctors explained what had 
happened.  I would spend the next 2 weeks in the hospital, but in the end, they could not tell me what caused 
it and felt it was from the nerve damage as an infant.  I was put on heavy medication, told I couldn’t drive and 
was given the papers to go into state disability. On Monday morning I was back at work.  I would suffer severe 
seizures over the next 10 years. 

We wanted children but the doctors told me with the spinal meningitis as an infant I couldn’t have children, 
so after many years of praying and talking to people, I received a phone call one night from a friend, who told 
us of a lady in West Los Angles, she was here from Guatemala 8 months pregnant and could not keep the baby.  
The next afternoon we drove into West LA to meet her, through an interpreter we arranged to adopt the baby, 
and build a safe home for the infant.  About a month later November 10th, 1988, we would receive a call to 
come to the hospital, the mother was brought by Ambulance and about 2am Christopher Charles McCloskey 
would arrive. The doctors knew he was being adopted and brought him out to my wife, 2 days later he would 
come home to his new family. Our lives would change dramatically, my Assistant Managers wife became his 
babysitter while we worked.

My wife’s family had settled in Las Vegas, homes were much cheaper, the community was small at the time, so 
we packed up and came to Las Vegas.  I would begin working in the Automotive Service industry, my wife 
would go to work for Citibank.  The second year in Vegas we would buy our home in Northwest Las Vegas.  
My son would be baptized at St Joseph Husband of Mary, and years later would be Confirmed. We began 
working with the Boy Scouts when my son turned 8, he would go through the program and I would serve as 
his cub master, and then on to scouting as a scoutmaster.  We would travel all over as he progressed, our 
favorite was the Sea Base out of the Florida Keys.  At 16 he would receive his Eagle award 30 years after I had 
received mine. 

About this time, I began having severe headaches in the back of my head, along with sever sinus infections. 
After months of testing, I was sent to a infection specialist.  The doctor will put me on home IV’s.  New scans 
were run, and eventually, an infected cyst was found in the back of the brain, the doctors recommended 
surgery, I would be in the hospital for a week, then 2 weeks of recovery at home.  The cyst was bigger than 
they thought, after surgery, I would remain for almost 2 weeks, then go home.  This whole time I had put my 
faith in the Lord, he had gotten me through several close calls in the hospital before. I was at home on 
bedrest, when the sutures broke and fluid poured out, I was rushed back to the hospital, and back into 
surgery.  I would spend the next 2 weeks in the hospital having test after test done, after 2 weeks the 
neurosurgeon determined the brain, and the spine was not talking to each other and therefore the brain fluid 
was building up and not draining.  Eventually, tubes would be put into the back of the head down the spine 
and out to drain. 2 weeks later I would return to work.  Once again, the lord had pulled me through.  I was a 
good bowler at the time, coached Jr Bowling, as well as coached and managed the Jr Gold, literally the PBA of 
Jr Bowling. After the surgery I could no longer bowl, the spinal meningitis had bought on its next round 
Psoriatic Arthritis, by now I was seeing an Arthritis an immune specialist.  Psoriatic Arthritis would 
permanently damage my body, destroying cartilage, muscles, and nerves.  My wife couldn’t handle the 
condition I was in, not being able to work for long periods, constant doctors, and the problems they brought 
on.  After nearly 40 years of marriage she left and filed for divorce, I tried to bring her to counseling with me.  
The church offered us counseling, but she refused.  So, a Divorce was granted by the state, but the Catholic 
Church does not recognize divorce. After about 3 years I would be granted an annulment by the Diocese. 
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Once my wife left, I returned to the Church in 2008 St Joseph Husband of Mary would become my sanctuary, 
I would meet Don Thompson, he would bring me into the Knights of Columbus.  After about 6 months he 
needed someone to manage the Church Kitchen for the Knights, I volunteered and would take on several 
meals a year for the Knights, the Church and more.  I would serve all positions in the Knights including 4 
years as the Grand Knight, at the same time I joined the Assembly and would serve all again eventually as the 
Faithful Navigator.  In 2012 my mother would be diagnosed with lung cancer, I would spend one weekend a 
month in Yucca Valley, taking my mother to chemotherapy then spending the weekend cooking and taking 
care of my parents, before returning home on Monday to return to work.  In 2014 my mother would pass away 
from cancer; The Knights of Columbus would travel from Las Vegas to perform the funeral in all their majesty. 
My father had lots of health issues himself so I would go out once a month for 3-4 days, do his shopping, pay 
bills, and just make sure he was secure.  

In 2016 I would start my own Food Truck Business in Las Vegas, dedicated to my Italian Heritage, along with 
a trained Italian Chef from Italy.  Ciccio and Chucks Great Italian Food Truck would be born.  We served the 
community for about 3 years, traveling with the truck, catering, and cooking for hundreds.  Unfortunately, 
after 3 years the psoriatic arthritis would again rear her ugly head, stepping out of the truck, my right knee 
buckled and would fall onto concrete and break my right knee.  The doctors tried to rebuild the knee, but it 
had damaged the cartilage and nerves. After 4 surgeries I still have lots of nerve and muscle damage, it has 
now turned into Neuropathy in both feet and hands. I would be forced to sell the truck. 

I was still traveling to California to secure my father, however, in 2019 his cancer and other issues would take 
him down and he would pass away in July of 2019.  As his executor I would spend the rest of the year in 
California at his home settling his estate and selling the property. 

Today, I live in the same home I bought 30 years ago, my son is married and has 3 beautiful daughters. I deal 
with my health issues but keep pushing forward. I serve as the kitchen Manager for St Anthony of Padua, 
Faithful Navigator and now serve with the Nevada State Knights of Columbus as the Special Events 
Coordinator.  The doctors tell me I can’t work so now they have me on Disability/SSI, I try to help with the 
church and whatever they need.  Today I also serve through Homebound Ministry and deliver food to the 
needy. 

Vivat Jesus

 

Submitted By: J. Michael Brady, State Historian 
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Teaming Up to 
Support Parenting 

Women in Need


When Casa de Vida closed its 
doors in January, councils in the 
Reno-Sparks area searched for a 
pro-life charity that supports 
pregnant and parenting women 
in need. Too often, they found 
that most promote abortion as 
an option, a position 
inconsistent with our fraternal 
pro-life values. After much 
effort, members identified the 
new Catholic Charities of 
Northern Nevada Thriving 
Families Support Center as an 
agency that supports and 
mentors parenting women in 
need.

In addition to the donation of 
food and infant essentials, 
Thriving Families provides a 
unique “Economic Mobility 
Mentoring” path to help 
mitigate the root causes of 
poverty. Its approach is to help 
boost family income through 
sufficiency education, and 
career path and skills training, 
all with the goal of helping find 
and maintain a good job.

On June 22nd, GK George Minter 
of Ponderosa Council 4928 and 
GK Mike North of St. Michael 
the Archangel Council 10577, 
teamed up to present a total of 
$1,483.00 in checks to Thriving 
Families Director, Jessica Sheldon, 
with paperwork in process for an 
additional $200.00 in ASAP 
rebates from Supreme. 

- George A. Minter, GK

Scholarship Winner


The year K of C Council Annual 
Scholarship in the amount of 
$2,000 is awarded to Marcello 
Casci.

Marcello Casci will be attending 
Feather River Community 
College in the Fall. A formal 
presentation was given after the 
7:30 AMMass, Sunday, June 25th.   
Congratulations Marcello! 

 - Leo Carew III, SW

Sparks PD Appreciation 
Luncheon


The 4th annual Sparks Police 
Dept. Appreciation Luncheon 
was hosted by Ponderosa Council 
4928.  Sixteen (16) knights, 
seven (7) Ladies of the Knights, 
plus one (1) member candidate 
volunteered a total of 137 hours in 
service serving our men and 
women in blue the best in grilled 
hamburgers, grilled hot dogs, 
pulled pork, sides and desert to 
station staff and police patrol 
shifts.

Council Trustee Robin K. Pagni, 
a retired Deputy Chief of Police 
for the City of Sparks, 
coordinated this event with the 
city.  Chancellor W. Anthony 
Watts with his media expertise, 
alerted local TV outlets who 
carried event interviews on 
several evening newscasts.

The media recognition was 
welcomed, but more importantly, 
our Council let the men and 
women in blue know that their 
community stands behind them 
and appreciates all that they do. 
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Family of the Month


Grand Knight George and 
Lady Joyce Minter have long 
been recognized for their 
continuing Council support. 
However, it took a loss to 
provide a clear image to many 
as an example of how best a 
family can put its faith in 
action. The loss was the 
passing of PGK Mark B. 
Foxwell, SK George’s 
membership proposer, mentor, 
and close friend.

Prior to Mark’s death, Lady 
Joyce, a retired registered 
nurse, provided care and 
comfort during his medical 
trials. With his passing, SK 
George planned, prepared, and 
hosted the reception after the 
funeral mass.  The Foxwell 
family was deeply moved.

        

The Minters continue to 
provide care and comfort to 
widow Connie, who herself, 
has been struggling with 
serious medical issues.  This 
dynamic Council family team 
makes a difference and are duly 
recognized as our Family of the 
Month for June.

 - Russell J Bernhardt, FS

Knight of the Month


This month, Ponderosa Council 
recognizes Chancellor W. Anthony 
Watts as our June Knight of the 
Month for planning, preparing and 
leading membership drives before 
and after almost all masses at Holy 
Cross parish over three consecutive 
weekends, far surpassing any other 
council member in volunteer hours 
for this council initiative.

In addition, on June 15th, he 
prepared and grilled tri-tip and 
sirloin steaks, and baked homemade 
macaroni and cheese, all served with 
all the fixin’s at his home to 
members and guests prior to the 
initial showing of the “Into the 
Breach” video series. In return, he 
received rave reviews about the food 
and thought provoking discussion 
about the meaning of masculinity in 
today’s society.

  -  George Minter, GK

In addition, Ponderosa Council 
donated $500.00 to the City of 
Sparks Victims Advocate Fund, a 
program that provides both 
emotional and practical support 
for victims of crime and their 
families.

This program is never challenged 
for lack of volunteers. For the 
second year in a row, potential 
member candidates who 
volunteered to to be a part of this 
Community event, have gone on to 
join our Council due in part to the 
comradery experienced and the 
goodwill it brings to our town.  
    

 - George A. Minter, GK

Supreme Family of the 
Month/Year 


Each month, the council Family of 
the Month committee selects one 
parish family that models Christian 
family values and visibly lives them 
every day. Once a year, each 
participating council also selects 
one of the previous twelve Family 
of the Month winners to represent 
the council/parish as the potential 
international Family of the Year. 
The Knights of Columbus Family 
of the Year is chosen by the 
Supreme Council and recognized 
each year at the annual Supreme 
Convention.

The submission forms can be 
found at www.kofc.org/stateforms.
 

http://www.kofc.org/stateforms
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Meynard Infantado 
State Deputy 

StateDeputy@NV-KofC.com 
C: 702-280-5923 

_______________________________


Rev. Arlon M Vergara, OSA  
State Chaplain 

frarlon@littleflowerchurchreno.org 
C: 775-393-3970 

_______________________________


Al Cuccinelli  
State Secretary  

StateSecretary@NV-KofC.com 
C: 305-588-6312 

_______________________________


Christopher T. Traver 
State Treasurer 

StateTreasurer@NV-KofC.com 
C: 702-575-8862 

_______________________________


John Long 
State Advocate 

StateAdvocate@NV-KofC.com 
C: 775-232-9877 

_______________________________


Leo V Carew III  
State Warden  

StateWarden@NV-KofC.com 
C: 775-843-1040  

_______________________________


Joe Haun    
Immediate Past State Deputy   

Immediatepastsd@NV-KofC.com  
C: 702-219-5785   

_______________________________


Ken Sawyer   
Chief of Staff   

ken.j.sawyer@cox.net  
C: 702-646-4404  

_______________________________


Tom G Edwards II  
State Executive Secretary 

ExecutiveSecretary@NV-KofC.com 
C: 775-560-4567 

_______________________________ 

Nevada State Officers 
Contact Information

Sean Scherschel 
Theology I 

St. John’s Seminary 
_______________________________


Anthony Rico 
Mount Angel Seminary 

_______________________________


Rene Rodriguez 
Theology III 

St. John's Seminary 
_______________________________


Jacob Means 
Propaedeutic Year 

Mt. Angel Seminary 
_______________________________


Diocese of Las Vegas 
Seminarians


Juanpablo Macias 
2nd Year Pre-Theology 
Mount Angel Seminary 

_______________________________


Gino Esposito 
Propaedeutic Year  

Mount Angel Seminary 
_______________________________


Simon Tran 
Pastoral Year  

Christ the King Catholic, LV 
_______________________________


Deacon Joseph "AJ" Sales 
4th Year Theology  

Mundelein Seminary 
_______________________________


German-Andrés Ramirez 
2nd Year Theology  

Saint John's Seminary 
_______________________________

Sean-Matthew Flores 
1st Year Theology  

St. John’s Seminary 
_______________________________


Dcn. Michael Williams 
4th Year Theology  

Mount Angel Seminary 
_______________________________


Magnus Igbokwe 
4th Year Theology 

Mount Angel Seminary 
_______________________________


Ernesto Juarez 
Propaedeutic Year 

Mount Angel Seminary 
_______________________________


Mr. Robert Martinez  
1st Year Theology 

Saint John's Seminary  
_______________________________


Diocese of Reno 
Seminarians
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Al Cuccinelli, State Secretary 
State Newsletter Editor


 
acuccinelli@me.com 
305 588 6312

Blessed Michael McGivney


Pray for Us
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